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Meeting Minutes
Jan. 2, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM by Chairman Cory Cochart.  After the Pledge of Allegiance, the agenda was approved.  Jesse Jerabek made a motion to accept the agenda and Nick Cochart seconded the motion.  Motion passed.  Then the minutes of the previous meeting were approved.  Nick made a motion to accept them and Jesse seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
 Tim Strnad gave the Treasurer’s Report.  Jesse made a motion to accept the report and Nick seconded it.  Motion passed.
Since neither the Clerk nor County Supervisor were present, there were no reports from either one.
Mick Sagrillo gave the Planning Commission Report.  He said there is now a Winter Manure Spreading Ban in effect, which will be until April 15.  That is for farmers who have less than 20 feet of soil to bedrock.  If farmers don’t have adequate winter storage for their manure, they can apply for a variance, which is considered temporary until a permanent structure can be built for this purpose.  There are 2 farmers in Town of Lincoln who have variances; they are Paul Wallace and Pat Dantoin.  Mick said there has been no work on the Comprehensive Plan since last October.  He said further there will be a rezoning hearing, possibly the third week of January.  Mick also gave a 2016 Plan Commission Review.  (See Report)
Cory said he wanted to see a garbage compactor in operation before making a decision on whether the Town should purchase one.  There is one in Two Creeks to see.  Looking at the Blue Water Services Compactor Bid, Nick said this service will help once the Kewaunee County Landfill closes.  The cost to handle the town’s garbage will double once that happens.  The compactor requires 3 phase electricity, which is available at the current town hall site.  It would have to be brought from across the road.  Nick said the compactor could be put up at the town’s possible new town hall site, depending on the cost of bringing 3 phase power there.  The consensus among the town board members was that the bid was reasonable.
Nick said the Town and LWCD (Davina Boness) are waiting for one more house to sign up before starting the Whole House Water Treatment Study.
There is no movement on the Interim Dog Control Ordinance.
There was not much discussion on the resolution to put a moratorium on large farm expansions.  Cory said there could be an impact fee imposed on the farms if they want to expand.  This will be studied more.  There has also been talk of a community digester, which would handle manure from several farms.  Representative Joel Kitchens has been involved in talks about this.  He will be asked to come to the next Town Board Meeting to discuss it.
Arlin Monfils, former Town Chair, told Cory about a possible grant the Town could apply for when looking to build a new Town Hall.  The Town of Brussels just built one, but called it a Community Center, not a Town Hall.  In this way, there would be low interest loans and grants available through the USDA to help cover 75% of the cost of building the structure.  Jesse explained further that the Town would meet all criteria for getting a grant, except one that states the Town would have to be unable to finance the cost itself.  With what the Town has in the bank, that could be a problem.  There may be a way to categorize the Town’s assets so it would be eligible to apply for the grants. Jesse will check into this and present more information at the Town Elector meeting on January 12.  In connection with this, resident Roger DeJardin asked if the Town should spend the money, knowing there could be a problem in the future if the litigation involving Dominion should result in property taxes spiking higher.  Nick said he thinks the issue will not be resolved for at least 10 years.  The lawsuit could remain in the courts for at least that long, allowing Dominion to pay lower taxes.
Mick asked what the cost would be to have curbside garbage pickup.  Cory will check with Harter’s to see what they would charge the Town for this service.  (They currently serve the Town of Casco.)   The charge for getting rid of garbage will increase greatly once the County Landfill closes.
Larry Kirchman hasn’t shown up for a Town Board meeting for at least five months to report on what is going on with the County Board. Carol Wautlet asked what the Town will do if he continues not showing up.  Nick said there is nothing that can be done.
Mick asked why the recycling information was dropped off the back of the Tax Collection letter.  Tim said the Town Board instructed him to do so because there aren’t the restrictions on what can be recycled and what cannot, as least as far as plastic is concerned. 
Joe Jerabek said the Junk Ordinance can be enforced for several properties in the Town.  A verbal warning would be given first, followed by a written warning and then a citation would be issued.
Roger said the ditches on County C to be repaired from when WPS installed gas lines last year.  He wants permission to fix them, but he would have to contact the County since that is a county road.
Lonnie Fenendael said Cedar Road and Pheasant Road will need to be repaired in the Spring, so the Town will need to look for the damage when town board members inspect the roads at that time.
Cory went over the checks, and checks were signed.
On next month’s meeting agenda will be Appointing members to the Plan Commission for those whose terms have or will be expiring soon, Joel Kitchens, Community Center Grant/Town Hall, curbside garbage pickup, whole house water treatment study, and written warnings issued for messy yards.
The date of February’s meeting was changed to February 1 since Jesse will not be able to make the meeting on the 6th. 
Nick made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Jesse seconded it.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 8:18 PM. 
Submitted by Tim Strnad, Lincoln Town Treasurer
